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Dear Friends,

That familiar Monday morning feeling, for the first time this
summer: the struggle to fix in words on the screen and on paper
something of the magic of this place. I don't envy myself I The
conference proper has only been going for three days, yet there is such
a whirl of impressions to capture, such a myriad of incidents, phrases
and people. Of course, the numbers had steadily been rising for some
days, as friends from as far afield as Australia arrived to help carry
the conferences here (two generations of the Herds, and Lorna White).
Part of the miracle every year is to see how this complex beast, the
conference centre, comes to life, and yet there is no great chief (at
least on earthI) who plans it all, and who orders the moves of those
who answer the call to come and help.

On Friday afternoon Giovanni Bersani, the Member of the European
Parliament, arrived by car from Strasbourg with several of his
colleagues, along with the Koechlins and Charles Danguy, for a
Mediterranean Dialogue. Bersani himself left again on Saturday night,
after several hours of free and intense discussion, satisfied that the
idea that was born two years ago over a breakfast table here, between
himself and Ramez Salame from the Lebanon, has taken on a life of its
own, and is growing to sturdy infancy. This year there were more
people from the countries around this area taking part (60 or so), and
he felt the level of thinking and reflection had also gained in depth.

As a humble translator, I've caught some flavour of it all. Ramez
is here with six other Lebanese, representing the major communities of
that suffering land, including one well-known senior Muslim thinker.
An Israeli doctor, who has worked for many years in the occupied
territories, talks humbly of drawing out the demons among his people -
there is a humble, listening quality in him and his compatriots. This
most delicate of the problems around this sea is not avoided, but yet
does not become a source of conflict.

The Turkish ambassador from Strasbourg speaks about the need for
us all to find a clear sense of our own identity - an interesting echo
of a phrase in the Caux conference invitation (worth reading again, by
the way). Then he listens to four Greek Cypriote giving something of
their experiences and vision for their part of the world. They talk of
the beginnings of reconciliation between their leaders and their
countries. We can write a new page of history, they say. Charis Waddy
gives a masterly input about the spiritual heritage of the Middle East,
the birthplace of the three great monotheistic religions. She talks of
the arrogance on the Northern side of the Mediterranean that has
undermined our capacity for service. There are problems in plenty, but
despair is not our heritage, we have a contract with the future, she
says. And all of this in scarcely two days I

Which brings us to Sunday, yesterday. It is too soon to talk
about it. We haven't had time to digest it, to pass on to each other
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